
 
 
January 10, 2017 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
201 High Street SE, Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
  
Attn: Filing Center 
 
RE: UPN ___ PacifiCorp Notice of Property Disposition—Execution of Parking Lot 

Lease Agreement with Seaside Factory Outlet Center, LLC 
   
Under ORS 757.480(2), PacifiCorp d/b/a/ Pacific Power (PacifiCorp or Company) hereby 
provides notice of the disposition of property necessary or useful in the provision of utility 
service (Notice). 
 
PacifiCorp recently executed a Parking Lot Lease Agreement (Agreement) with Seaside Factory 
Outlet Center, LLC (Seaside) pursuant to which PacifiCorp will allow Seaside to use certain 
property located in Clatsop County, Oregon.  The subject property is associated with the 
Company’s Seaside Substation.  The Agreement was executed on November 11, 2016. 
 
Seaside has leased this property from PacifiCorp without incident since 2004.  The previous 
lease expired on July 31, 2016.  The term of the new Agreement is retroactively effective, as of 
August 1, 2016, to ensure the continuity of Seaside’s use of the subject property.  Seaside uses 
the property as a parking lot and for customer access to dumpsters at the rear of Seaside’s 
property.  Without the provided access, Seaside would have to reduce its parking area in order to 
construct a dumpster enclosure in front of one of its buildings. 
 
In accordance with the terms of the Agreement, Seaside’s use of the property, including any 
improvements to the property made by Seaside, will not interfere with PacifiCorp’s current or 
future use of the property and/or maintenance of its existing or future facilities.  All 
improvements made to the property must comply with the terms of the Agreement and must be 
approved by PacifiCorp.  A copy of the Agreement is included with this Notice as Attachment A.  
The Agreement is a lease with a five-year term. 
 
As consideration under the Agreement, Seaside will pay PacifiCorp $6,956.90 for the first year 
under the Agreement and will thereafter pay annual rent, which will be increased annually in 
accordance with the change in the Consumer Price Index.  The total consideration to be paid by 
Seaside to PacifiCorp under the Agreement is estimated to be $40,000.08 over the five-year term 
of the Agreement. 
 
Seaside’s use of the property under the Agreement will not interfere with PacifiCorp’s ability to 
operate its facilities or impede access to the Company’s property.  The public is not harmed 
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because PacifiCorp will continue to be able to fulfill its obligation to provide safe, reliable 
electric service.  
 
PacifiCorp respectfully requests that all correspondence and data requests regarding this matter 
be addressed to: 
 
By E-mail (preferred):  datarequest@pacificorp.com. 
 
By regular mail:  Data Request Response Center 
    PacifiCorp 
    825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
    Portland, OR  97232 
 
Please direct informal questions with respect to this filing to Natasha Siores at 503-813-6583. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
R. Bryce Dalley 
Vice President, Regulation 
 



 
 
 
 
 

ATTACHMENT A 
 

PARKING LOT LEASE AGREEMENT 
 






















